
 

 
 

May 10, 2024 
 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 
Chairman      Ranking Member 
House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Springfield Industry Park Waterline Improvements and Elevated 
Tank Project in Fiscal Year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Springfield 
Water and Sewer Commission, located at 603 W. Main Street or P.O. Box 307, Lebanon, 
Kentucky, 40069.  

In the past three years Washington County has experienced residential growth as well as the 
addition of two significant industries with large water needs. For these reasons, the project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would create a separate pressure zone for the 
industrial park and construct a 500,000-gallon storage tank to provide additional storage for the 
entire system  
 
This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 1452 of the 
Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 
 
I certify that neither I nor anyone in my immediate family has any financial interest in this 
project.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
James Comer 
Member of Congress 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


